Board of Cosmetologists

Minutes
August 31, 2015 
    

A meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, August 31, 2015, in the 3rd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:

Ms. Clairee Britt-Cockrum, Chair, Industry Member

Ms. Piccola Winkey, Industry Member

Ms. Maxine Sisserman, School Owner Member

Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, Industry Member
Not in attendance:

Ms. Sharon Bunch, Consumer Member
Others present:

Ms. Shirley Leach, Executive Director 

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Ms. Erica Lewis, Board Secretary

Meeting Called to Order

The meeting was called to order at 10:08 a.m. by Ms. Britt-Cockrum.

Approval of Agenda

A motion was made by Ms. Sisserman to approve the agenda, Ms. Lane-Treadwell seconded the motion, and the Board voted unanimously to approve.

Approval of Minutes

A motion was made by Ms. Sisserman to approve the minutes of the June 2, 2015 Board meeting with Amendments, Ms. Winkey seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously to approve. 

A motion was made by Ms. Winkey to approve the minutes of the August 3, 2015 Board meeting with amendment, Ms. Lane-Treadwell seconded the motion and the Board voted unanimously to approve.
New Business

· No new  business was presented

Old Business

1) Executive Director, Shirley Leach advised the Board of 300 routine inspections performed year to date.   Further, she indicated the number of routine inspections would continue to rise.

2) Eric London, Counsel to the Board, presented an advice of counsel letter discussing the apprentice program.  A question arose at the August 3, 2015 Board Meeting regarding the difference between a restart and a renewal due to an inquiry as to whether an apprentice could continue to work after completing the program.  Ms. Sisserman stated that an apprentice cannot continue to work at a Cosmetology shop after completion of the program.  Mr. London advised there was no reason to take a vote on the matter, as the law prescribes that an individual cannot continue to work as an apprentice after completing the program.  He further advised that the individual would need to test to receive a license and/or restart the apprentice program.  
Public Comment

Kini Sullivan- Inquired whether Jericho Beauty Salon should be allowed to open as a licensed shop after years of charging suite rentals as an unlicensed shop.  As there was pending litigation regarding this matter, the Board did not comment further on the matter.  The Board thanked Ms. Sullivan for addressing the Board.






Approved By:

                         --------------------------------------------

Clairee Britt-Cockrum

                                                             Chair
